


Hello Roger,

My friend Anita has provided a response below, which confirms my
interpretation. See below. She has offered to assist you further if you are
interested.

best of luck in your search!!

Anna
                   

Hello Anna, yes, you are correct.
It looks like they looked through incomplete records for the time period
1858-1925 and it seems that records for 1895 are missing.
Based on the document you forwarded, I conclude that your neighbour
contacted Polish Ambassy. I wonder if they would have more luck contacting
Warsaw archives and especially Jewish community in Poland.
There is Central Archives of Historical Records in Warsaw
http://agad.gov.pl


